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Te Pānui o Te Kura Tuarua o Waihora 

Lincoln High School Newsletter • Issue 8 

2017 

Tēnā koutou 

We have been working on Positive Behaviour for Learning 

(PB4L) for two years and are beginning the “roll out” to          

students. It has involved developing a behaviour curriculum 

which we all live by. After extensive surveys and discussions 

with staff, parents and students, four behaviour expectations 

have been developed: respectful, reliable, supportive, and 

resilient. Our desire is to ensure these behaviours are        

present in each and every member of our school community 

both in and out of the classroom.  

 

We have held four special level assemblies this term where 

Tracy Drost and Marc Moore, parents of the victims of the 

2016 Boxing Day crash spoke to the students. The driver of 

             the car also came to the junior assemblies. It was a very 

emotional, moving and direct presentation of what it felt like to suffer the loss of a child/friend 

when the kids had made a silly decision resulting in the death of three young people. The 

effect was profound with students realising the impact of such a decision. Comments like     

“I will never drive with passengers” “I won’t sneak out at night”…. were heard as the students 

left the hall. The parents talked about “anonymous narking” as a way to help friends and   

ensuring kids that it is ok to alert adults if they know something that may impact on the safety 

of others. We are sincerely grateful to Tracy, Marc and the driver for giving up their time to 

share their feelings and experiences with us. 

 

While the senior students have been sitting NCEA exams, the juniors have been busy with a 

wide range of activities. There have been a number of successful House events at lunchtime 

which our enthusiastic Junior Council have organised. It was a pleasure to see the Adopt a 

Scientist presentations, with our students inviting their scientists in to the presentation     

evening — it was a very professional and polished evening with outstanding commitment 

and enthusiasm from all the students. We thank our Science teacher, Dr Rose Travis for her    

commitment to ensuring the programme was very successful. It was a very proud evening 

for all concerned. Our Year 10 Drama students produced wonderful performances for        

parents and teachers under the watchful eye of their very talented and dedicated teacher, 

Mrs Sandra McLean. It was a pleasure to watch the students in action.  

 

 

 
 Continued over 
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Principal’s Report 

 

The challenge to our students is to ensure they get involved in the wider life of the school – 

there is plenty on offer! The Secondary School Sports Census has reported a 5% increase in 

participation in sport at Lincoln High School this year which is extremely pleasing and credit 

goes to all those involved in making sport possible in the school. 

 

With Xmas almost upon us, I wish you all a safe and merry festive season and look forward to 

working alongside the Lincoln High School community in 2018. 

 
Nāku, nā  
 
 
Kathy Paterson 
Principal 
 
 

 

 Students receive congratulation certificates for Sport from the Deputy Principal 
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Final Day of the Year 

School finishes on Thursday, 14
th
            

December at 11:40 am. The morning will 

include an end of year celebration assembly 

and students who have gained industry, 

class or distinction awards will receive these          

certificates. The buses will run at 11:40 am. 

 

Stephen Rout  

Deputy Principal & Head of Level Year 11  

 

Library 

An exciting update since the last newsletter 

is that we now provide access to a          

substantial audiobook collection (525 

items) as well as our eBooks (1848 items).  

Both collections are available via our    

ePlatform hosted by Wheelers.  Instructions 

on how to borrow both types of resources 

are available on our library homepage (via 

the school portal).  Alternatively, we have 

bookmarks with instructions for using the 

Wheelers ePlatform app.  eBooks are an 

excellent source of holiday reading as they 

can be accessed anytime, anywhere.     

Likewise, what better accompaniment to a 

road trip than listening to an audiobook. 

On a less exciting note, a significant number 

of library books and English class texts 

need to be returned to the library before the 

end of the year.  Please note that             

replacement costs will be added to school 

accounts for unreturned items. 

As the academic year winds down, Library 

staff wish staff, students and their families, a 

happy and safe holiday. 

Bronwyn Rickerby 

Head Librarian 



 4 

General 

 

 

 

Yr 11-13, 2018 timetables 

Students will receive their 2018 timetables on their first day next year. There are no course 

confirmation interviews in January for Year 12 and 13 students. Timetables will align with 

teacher recommendations that students gained this year at the time they were selecting 

their courses. 

 

NCEA information: 

NCEA Assessments and Holiday Absences 

Early next year all Year 11, 12 and 13 students will receive an NCEA Assessment           

Procedures Handbook. This booklet refers to entitlements for catch-up opportunities for 

NCEA assessments. In preparation for next year, it is important that students and families 

realise that if a student misses an NCEA assessment due to a family holiday (during the 

school year), they are not entitled to a catch-up opportunity. 

  

NCEA and New Zealand Scholarship 2017 Results 

The following information is from NZQA (www.nzqa.govt.nz ).  

•        NCEA students need to remember that NCEA results (including exam results) will only 

 be reported online (unless they have requested a result notice through the Learner    

 login prior to 31
st 

December).  

•        Students will be able to access their NCEA results in mid-January 2018.  

•        Students who have never logged in to the NZQA secure learner site should register 

 now using their National Student Number (NSN) and date of birth. 

•       Reconsideration and Review forms will continue to be available from the Learner login       

 area only and will be available after exam papers have been returned to students in 

 January. Applications for a review or a reconsideration of the 2017 external               

 examination results close on 16
th 

February 2018. 

 

Further details are available here. 

 

• Ordering your results documents is done online. The Record of Achievement will not 

be updated with 2017 results until mid-January 2018. It will then be available in      

electronic format through the Learner login. Students are entitled to one hard copy free 

of charge, with further copies costing $15.30 each. 

 

Further details regarding ordering results documents are available here. 

 

• Year 11-13 Students who have a permanent change of address from December      

onwards need to inform school and also NZQA on 0800 697 296 before 31
st 

December 

in order to update their details, to ensure their exam booklets get sent to the correct 

address. NZQA send out the exam booklets in January 2018. 

 

 
Continued over 

http://www.nzqa.govt.nz
http://www.nzqa.govt.nz/ncea/ncea-results/reviews-and-reconsiderations/
http://www.nzqa.govt.nz/qualifications-standards/results-2/ordering-result-documents/
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General 

 

 

 

Scholarship information: 

•  Students will be able to access their NZ Scholarship results in mid-February. 

•  Reconsideration and Review forms and NZ Scholarship monetary award application 

 form (where appropriate) will be available from the Learner login. 

 

Tony Melton  

Assistant Principal & Head of Level Year 13  

 

 

Uniform Shop 

The shop staff and PTA volunteers have been kept very busy over the past few months with 

uniform fittings for next year’s Year 9 Cohort and also with families purchasing extra items 

ready for next year. 
 

The collection day for all Year 9 pre-orders is on Tuesday 19
th
 December between 1pm and 

7pm (from the hall).  Uniform must be paid for in full before they can be collected.  
 

We are excited that we will have two year levels (Year 9 and Year 10) wearing the new    

uniform next year. All 2018 Year 9 and Year 10 students must be in the new school uniform 

(not the old green uniform). 

This is only available from our Uniform Shop, which is located at Lincoln High School behind 

the school hall (entrance off North Belt). 
 

The uniform shop will be open in January on the following days:  

• Wednesday 24
th
 January:  10.30am – 2.00pm 

• Thursday 25
th
 January:  3.00pm – 7.00pm 

• Friday 26
th
 January:   10.30am – 2.00pm 

• Saturday 27
th
 January:  10.30am – 2.00pm 

 

Normal term time shop hours for next year are as follows, commencing Tuesday 30
th

 

January 2018:  

• Tuesdays  10:30am -2pm   

• Thursdays  1pm - 5pm 
 

Payment options available at the Uniform shop are cash, cheque, Eftpos and credit card 

(2% surcharge applies for credit cards). 
 

Should your son/daughter require a full new uniform, please contact the Shop Manager, Lyn 

Elley, by email to arrange an appointment time for a fitting lel@lincoln.school.nz 
 

Lynette Elley  

Sports Administrator (Mon & Wed) & Uniform Shop Manager (Tuesday and Thursday)  

mailto:lel@lincoln.school.nz
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General 

 

 

 

Lincoln High School—Second Hand Uniform Sales  
 

The PTA is continuing to manage sales of second hand uniforms for our old uniform, which 

next year will still be worn by Years 11 and 12. If you have some uniform items that are no 

longer needed, then the PTA would like them for their sale. If you would like the PTA to sell 

your uniform on your behalf, then please drop it into the office as soon as possible. As we 

have limited space and a decrease in demand for the old uniform, we can only take          

uniforms that are of good quality. 

 

We are having a sale at the start of next year on Friday, 26
th
 January, from 9am to 12 noon. 

The sale will be in PA1, which is next to the hall. Please note that Eftpos is not available.  

 

Any unsold garments may be collected after the sale, or donated to the school. For those 

who already have uniform in the shop, you will be contacted at a later date as to what you 

want us to do with your unsold articles. If you have any questions, please contact the     

Second Hand Uniform Shop Co-ordinator: trish@gilberts.co.nz 

Stephen Rout  

Deputy Principal & Head of Level Year 11  

 

Distributorsdirect will be at The Lincoln Event Centre on 25
th 

January from 3pm until 

6:30pm to enable parents to purchase  the "old existing uniform" for their students. 

We do carry stocks of this uniform, but as time goes by, the demand is less.  It would help if 

parents who know what they may require, could email us with those requirements, so that 

we can meet the demand on the day. 

We have 6 blazers left @ $175.00 to clear. 

A small selection of rain jackets in S ,M and L @ $100.00 . We can no longer get the green 

“Lincoln” fabric to produce any more. 

Bruce and Stephanie Watson (Directors) 

distributorsdirect  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 

 

mailto:trish@gilberts.co.nz
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General 

 

 

 

 

 

Selwyn Lions Club Project — Clothing labels 

What is the cost of clothes that are lost in Pre-schools, Schools, Rest Homes, etc?   

Selwyn Lions Club have instigated a project in conjunction with www.nameit.co.nz 

to assist you with an easy way to name all necessary clothing and at the same time you 

support your community.   

It is easy – go on-line to www.nameit.co.nz and work out which type of labels you require 

(Iron On, Sew On, etc), complete an order and delivery address, give your payment details 

and most importantly give the Selwyn Lions Fundraising Code of:   SELWYNLIONS    

It is as easy as that.  Your labels will arrive within a few days to your home address.   When 

you use the above fundraising code, you will immediately get a 5% discount on your order. 

 

http://www.nameit.co.nz
http://www.nameit.co.nz
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Kylie Wissel 

Assistant Principal 

 

Gabriel Clarke 
Head Student 
  

Sustainability Council 
Lexi Richards 
Daniel Berry 

Services Council 
Beth Walsh 
Charlotte Hamlin 

Arts Council 
Alyssa Thomas 
Freya Ryan 

      

Carlito Shalfoon 
Deputy Head Student 

Sports Council 
Fletcher Allan 
Nathan Silcock 

House Council 
  

JP Delport 
Alice Thorp 

      

Petra Campbell 
Head Student 

Junior Council 
Charlotte Hamilton 
James Whitefield 

Social Council 
Lauren Thomas 
Reece Grange 

Year 13 Council 
Cerys Clayden 
Caylee Hanson-Jury 

      

Taylin Smith 
Deputy Head Student 

Academic Council 
Fleur Neill 
Caelum Betteridge 

Cultural Committee 
Claire Broughton 
Ben Mathieson 

School Council 2018 
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Congratulations 

Please note: while we attempt to publish all the details that we are aware of, we are largely dependent 

on the wider community for information about student achievements. Please feel free to contact us if 

you have such information. 

Baylee Williams and Jaimie Hawley have been selected to represent Mainland Football in 

Wellington in December for the National Age Group Tournament. 

 

Katie Ranger has won a Bronze Medal in the 2017 South Island Schools Karate                

Championships held in Christchurch in October. 

 

Nikita Smith and Charlotte Walker won 2
nd

 prize, Taylin Smith, 3
rd

 prize and Jessica 

Crossman received a Merit for the essays they wrote.  These essays were put into a book 

called the “Collection of Winning Essays from the Eleventh NZ Chinese Essay Competition 

2017”.  

 

Yuchen Lyu received 2
nd

 prize in Calligraphy , and Taylin Smith, Daisy Han, Annika      

Wilson and Janelle Kwan received 3
rd

 prize in the Hard Pen at the 8
th
 NZ Chinese         

Calligraphy Competition. 
 

 

Apology 

Tia Betteridge competed in the recent Synchronised Swimming National                     

Championships.   She was in a team for 13—15yrs swimming for Small Strokes Synchro 

Club, and her team won a Bronze Medal. Unfortunately, the school was sent the wrong  

photograph of Tia.  We apologise to Tia for the mistake. 
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Staff BOT Awards 2017 

  

 Rachel Meadowcroft         

 For her continued hard work and determination for students to      

 succeed. 

 
 
  

  

 Debbie Jones           

 Outstanding work associated to the HED curriculum and for her 

 communication  to parents via the school newsletter.  

 
 
 

 
             

 Doug Aitken           

 For his contribution and commitment to Outdoor Education.  

 
 
 
 
  
 Janine Shepherd          
 For her contribution and commitment to the organisation of        
 Reader/Writers for students during assessments.  
 
 
 
  
 Sandra McLean          

 In acknowledgement and recognition of her commitment and     

 hard  work. Sandra is an exceptional teacher who always goes  

 above and beyond.  

 
 

 
 
 Kerri Sullivan  

 Recognition of commitment. Kerri is passionate  about making       

 a difference for young people struggling with English/Literacy.  
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 Agriculture 

Canterbury A&P Show 

LHS was well-represented again at the recent Canterbury A&P 

Show, with a team of six students involved with the beef cattle 

section. They worked with the local Piwakawaka Limousin Stud 

(Gary Kennett—staff). 

The Show promotes youth involvement through handler,        

judging and school teams’ competitions and is a regular and   

well supported part of the cattle programme. 

The students were required to prepare the animals before the 

Show (e.g. leading, preparation, grooming), be responsible for 

the animals during the three days (e.g. mucking out pens,      

feeding and watering, washing, grooming), and parade the ani-

mals in various competitions. There were some very early starts for the students! 

In the Handler Competition, Emma Owen (Year 13) came second in her class. Emma led a 

yearling heifer and paraded it very competently.  

Newcomer, Rhys Lilley (Year 10) who had very little previous experience with handling     

cattle, did well in his Junior Novice section. 

In the Schools’ Teams Competition, Lincoln HS gained a creditable 3
rd

 against some more 

experienced competition. The team used larger cattle and included four members rather 

than the three that all the other teams had. The team consisted of Emma Owen, Karina   

Lilley, Zoe Bain and Elise Elliott. Natalie Lilley assisted the team with preparation. 

Other highlights were their involvement in the Cattle and Grand Parades where hundreds of 

animals are paraded around the main arena. 

A number of other Lincoln students were involved in the dairy cattle section. These          

included Adam & Will Gualter, and Jody Hardwick. 

It was a wonderful Show and it was very pleasing that Lincoln was involved and               

well-represented. With many Lincoln families having strong connections with the rural    

community, students were enthusiastic to be involved. 

Gary Kennett 
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 Art 
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 Careers and Pathways 

 

 

Sussed – Study Link 

It is important that if you require a student loan or allowance that you have begun the        

application process. The sooner that you look at and complete the Sussed Online tool, the 

better. Applications for loans and allowances should be made by 16
th
 December. Please go 

to www.studylink.govt.nz for further information about applying for the first time as this       

requires a range of information which includes providing identity. 

 

University of Otago Course Planning 

Monday 4
th
 December to Friday 9

th
 December the University Liaison Officer, Prajesh 

Chhanabhai, will be in Christchurch for one-on-one course planning. This is to be held at the 

Chairman’s Suite, Addington Events Centre, Twigger Street, Addington, Christchurch. Times 

are 9am to 4pm. If this interests you please book an appointment by calling 04 460 9805, or 

emailing margaret.tobin@otago.ac.nz. 

 
University of Otago  

Applications for first semester start for new students is due by Sunday 10
th
 Dec. 

 

University of Canterbury  

Applications to enrol are due by Sunday 10
th
 Dec. 

 
Massey University 

Applications to enrol for new students close 26
th
 January except for selected entry             

programmes. Please see the following for selected entry due date http://www.massey.ac.nz/

massey/admission/enrolment/dates/2018/2018-se.cfm#AdvLeader 

 

Victoria University of Wellington 

Recommended enrolling by 10
th
 December. Applications to enrol for new students closes on 

20
th
 January, except for limited entry programmes which close by 1

st
 Dec. Please see the   

following for limited entry courses 

https://www.victoria.ac.nz/study/programmes-courses/limited-entry 

 

Auckland University 

Undergraduate application closing dates can be found here https://www.auckland.ac.nz/en/

study/applications-and-admissions/how-to-apply/undergraduate-application-closing-

dates.html 

Best wishes for the holiday season to all our students and their families and whanau from 

the Careers and Pathways Team. Come and visit us at the Careers Hub at some stage! 

Students taking exams are wished every success, and a reminder that if they are concerned 

about what their results might be, to get in touch with their Tutor for help and advice. 

 
Fiona Bamford  
HOD Careers and pathways, TIC French and Junior Tutor  

http://www.studylink.govt.nz
mailto:margaret.tobin@otago.ac.nz
http://www.massey.ac.nz/massey/admission/enrolment/dates/2018/2018-se.cfm#AdvLeader
http://www.massey.ac.nz/massey/admission/enrolment/dates/2018/2018-se.cfm#AdvLeader
https://www.victoria.ac.nz/study/programmes-courses/limited-entry
https://www.auckland.ac.nz/en/study/applications-and-admissions/how-to-apply/undergraduate-application-closing-dates.html
https://www.auckland.ac.nz/en/study/applications-and-admissions/how-to-apply/undergraduate-application-closing-dates.html
https://www.auckland.ac.nz/en/study/applications-and-admissions/how-to-apply/undergraduate-application-closing-dates.html
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 Careers and Pathways 

Gateway 

Congratulations to Shauna Chappell, 

winner of a Highly Commended       

Fairview Gateway Scholarship. 

Shauna completed her practical     

placement at Blackwell’s as part of     

her Gateway placement and is now   

employed as an Automotive               

apprentice with Blackwell’s. 

 

Gaye Gray  
Gateway Co-ordinator and Work           
Experience Co-ordinator  

 

 

 

 

 

Counselling and Support Services in the Holidays 

During the holidays young people may wish to contact someone for information, support or 

to listen to their concerns. Parents and caregivers might also be looking for support. 

Lifeline:   0800 543 354 www.lifeline.co.nz  (24 hours/365 days a year) 

 

Youthline:  0800 376 633 talk@youthline.co.nz   Free txt: 234 

 

Your own GP or 298 Youth Health Centre, Bealey Ave, where they offer some free     

medical consultations and counselling sessions for 10—25 year olds, www.298.org.nz. 

Call or text 022 081 2991. 

Skylight: (because grief happens and support matters) www.skylight.org.nz 

 

Family Planning: 9 Washington Way.  Phone: 379 0514 

 

Our best wishes to all for a good summer holiday. 

 

Linda Chapman lch@lincoln.school.nz   Carmen Hazlett cha@lincoln.school.nz 

Rob Macdonald rma@lincoln.school.nz  Kate Shanks ksh@lincoln.school.nz 

Counsellors: phone 325 2121 (we are at school until school finishes for the year on            

14
th
 Dec). 

 

 

 

  

Counselling News 

http://www.lifeline.co.nz
mailto:talk@youthline.co.nz
http://www.298.org.nz
mailto:www.skylight.org.nz
mailto:lch@lincoln.school.nz
mailto:cha@lincoln.school.nz
mailto:rma@lincoln.school.nz
mailto:ksh@lincoln.school.nz
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Counselling News 

Health 

SADD 

Students Against Dangerous Driving 

 
Throughout Term 3/4 our SADD group which promoted Students Against Dangerous      

Driving were very busy. They promoted "Remember September" a SADD initiative.            

At lunch on Tuesday 19
th 

September, Lincoln’s SADD representatives went around the        

students and asked them a variety of questions surrounding dangerous driving.                   

If answered correctly, the students went in a raffle draw to win a bag of goodies our SADD 

representatives put together! The day was a success with heaps of raffle applicants!  

  

They also visited LINC groups across the school to spread knowledge and gain               

understanding around being safe whilst around driving and cars.  Within the prizes a       

special tyre safety keyring was included which was kindly donated by the NZ Police and 

NZ Transport Agency.  These are useful tools to check tyre treads. 

  

Below are some pictures of our busy reps and them approaching students at lunchtime 

whilst building great relationships and spreading the safe messages. 

 

Ka Pai SADD Team for a great job promoting being safe!   

 
 

Debbie Jones  

Assistant Head of Learning Area: Health & Physical Education  
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Languages 

Confucius Institute Prizegiving  

There are eight Confucius Classrooms in the South Island and Lincoln High School was 

awarded the Confucius Classroom of the Year award on Tuesday evening 21
st
 November 

2017, at the Confucius Institute Prizegiving held at St Margaret’s. This is for the work in the 

Selwyn Community with the Year 7-8 Chinese Programme, which has 550 students taking 

weekly Mandarin through the programme, and also for the high achievement of Taylin 

Smith competing in the World Chinese Language Competition this year. 
 

This is the second time Lincoln High School has had the honour of winning this award. 
 

Taylin performed her Chinese dance at the Prizegiving.  
 

Lincoln High School was also awarded the best school for Calligraphy in the 8
th
 New     

Zealand Chinese Calligraphy Competition 2017. 
 

In the South Island there are 127 schools which offer Mandarin, and now there are 14,000 

students in the South Island learning it.  

 

Terina Yee  
TIC Chinese  
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Science 

Year 9 Enrichment Students  

Edward Lopas, Jack Dowle, Jacinda Riley and Ellie Walker are working with expert Chris 

Woods from the National Institute of Water and Atmospheric Research (NIWA Taihoro   

Nukurangi), which was established in 1992 as a Crown Research Institute. Students are    

surveying sites at Cass Bay using sieves and 50 x 50 quadrants to determine any               

differences in organisms which reside along this particular coast line. The photos show      

students laying out the quadrant and identifying species present. Their results will be        

presented at the end of Term Four.  

 

Scientist – Dr Chris Woods Marine Ecologist at NIWA offices 

Title – Rocky Vs Sandy, The Age Old Question 
 

We are studying the differences in sea life in sandy shores and rocky shores. We take a tally 

of everything that we find in 50cm X 50cm quadrants and finding the differences between the 

two shores. This is to find which are the better conditions for living in the two shores. 

These photos are us taking tallies of the things we find in the sandy beach. We take tallies of 

a quarter of the quadrant, so the things we find will have to be times by eight. 

Jack says – “So far I have enjoyed going out to the beach and doing something instead of  

doing an experiment inside and getting no Vitamin D”. 

Edward says – “Same here.  I have enjoyed the project so far and am liking the                  

responsibilities that this task takes and enjoy going to new places like Cass bay and getting 

those Instagram-worthy photos”. We are mixing real data collection with science and        

technology to spread the news of what we are doing and why. 

Jack Dowle and Edward Lopas 
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Science 

Title of our project: Rocky shore vs Sandy shore comparison 

We have been comparing the marine life in rocky shores and sandy shores at Corsair Bay 

and Cass Bay. We use a 25 x 25 square quadrant for the area where we take the data from. 

We roughly divide the quadrant by four and we dig ¼.  Whatever we find we record down 

and times by eight.  We use this method on the sandy shore. We dig three quadrants in low 

tide, mid tide and high tide. On the rocky shore, we use the same quadrant.  However, we 

do not divide into four.  We record what we see straight away/exposed. We then turn over 

rocks and record the hidden marine life. The photos show us completing our research and 

collecting data for analysis. 

We have enjoyed so many things so far in this investigation. We have both enjoyed going 

out to the beaches, discovering interesting marine life and Ellie enjoyed holding a              

non-nipping crab, whereas I screamed, as it was hard, but also slimy! 

Jacinda Riley and Ellie Walker  
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Sport 

Sports Awards 

Congratulations to the following students who received Certificates for their Sports 

Achievements: 

Zonta Sports Awards 2017 

Mason Stearn   Outstanding individual achievement by a young sportsman                   

  specialising in one sport. 

   Valued contribution to a team by a young sportsman 

Zoe McMeekan   The best all round young sportswoman who has achieved  

  in more than one sport. 

Winter Sports Awards 2017 

Caelum Betteridge   Champion Badge for Squash 

Montana Brown  4th in the Mixed Throwers Division 1 Grade - Parafed                     

 Canterbury/Halberg Disability Sport Foundation 

Winter Netball—Senior C Team 

2nd in the C Division 1 Netball Competition 2017 

Hannah Ballingall   Ella Jones 

Shantelle Bennett   Mishka Molloy 

Nakita Bradley-Parry   Courtney Phillips 

Kaylene Breytenbach   Kate Wallace 

Izzy Howe 

 

Winter Netball—Year 9A Team 

1st in the Y9 Division 1 Section 2 Netball Competition 

Claire Austin 

Kahlia Battaglene   Natalie Robinson 

Claudia Brent   Madison Vogel 

Lexi Gordon   Mikayla Whalley 

Caroline Richards   Sophie Wise 

Jacinda Riley 

 

Winter TableTennis C Grade (Black) Team    

3rd in the C Grade Division 2 Table Tennis Competition 

Joseph Cragg    Dominic Hann 

Ali Goodwin    Bailey O’Keefe 

 

 

 

Continued over 
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Sport 

Winter Squash Girl’s Team 

1st in the Girls Combined Squash Competition 

Abbey Barron     Maho Niiyama 

Rebecca Matthews   Brittany Pocock 

 

Winter Badminton Boys’ (Black) Team 

3rd in the Boys B Grade Division 3 Badminton Competition 

Benjamin Elliott   Alan Li 

Eric Hale     Raymond Lo 

Cam Jaques    Kirk Mifrano 

 

Winter Football Girls’ 1st X1 Team 

1st in the Premier Division 2 Football Team 

Maddi Alfeld    Zoe McMeekan  

India Crawford    Alexandra Orsbourne 

Georgia Crocker   Kate Payne 

Mack Findlater    Hannah Pennycuick 

Sophie Hawkins   Shannon Roydhouse 

Jaimie Hawley             Emily Shepherd 

Emma Kench    Aimee Taylor 

Olivia McMann 

 

Caroline and Lexi Richards competed in the South Island Combined Events Athletics 
Competition in Timaru on 11-12

th
 November.  They participated in a Heptathlon, which  

comprises seven events. It was Caroline’s first Heptathlon, and Lexi’s third. 

U16 Heptathlon  

Caroline Richards 3181 points 

200m 28.55, 600m 1:48.60, 80m H 14.60, HJ 1.36m, LJ 4.47m, SP 7.16m, JT 18.0m 
 

U18 Heptathlon  

Lexi Richards 3318 points 

200m 28.89, 800m 2:55.89, 100m H 17.50, HJ 1.42m, LJ 4.49m, SP 8.25m, JT 27.8m 
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Sport 

Tennis 

Congratulations to Olivia Wrathall and Sophie Lancaster, who      

competed at the Canterbury Secondary Schools’ Tennis              

Tournament. Olivia completed a double by winning the Year 10     

Singles Competition and then partnered with Sophie to win the    

Doubles Competition. Back to back games over two tough days of 

competition did not tire these two and they had a well deserved     

result. 

Karen Urbahn  

Sports Administrator  

 

 

WE NEED YOU to Coach/Manager/Supervise. 

We are indebted to many people in our community who help our students enjoy sport.  

It is great to have people give back to their sport here at Lincoln High. 

Would you be able to help provide SPORTING OPPORTUNITIES for our students.  

We need the Students, the Parents, our Teachers and local Sporting Communities to work 

together so we can see our students grow, enjoy and succeed in sport. 

If you are able to assist in any way, we would love to hear from you.   

Please contact Craig Crawford: ccw@lincoln.school.nz 021 325 611. 

 

2018 Sporting Opportunities – Let us know what you want to play! 

In an effort to be prepared to support students sport choices for next year the Sports        

Department are requesting that students sign up this term for next year. 

  

This will enable us to be ready to provide a great experience for each student in their      

chosen sport. 

 

Please fill in this survey: http://bit.ly/2fuOhqs or visit/contact the SPORTS OFFICE to 

sign up. Students will then be listed on the database for their chosen sports to receive      

information as it becomes available. 

 

Sport Uniforms 

We have some sport uniforms that still need to be returned – please check to see if you 

have any uniforms at home and organise their return, so that we can use them again next 

year. 

 

School Sport Information 

Get the School Sport Canterbury App. to see draws, venues and results for all Lincoln 

High School teams playing in School Sport Canterbury competitions: 

 

 Continued over 

mailto:ccw@lincoln.school.nz
http://bit.ly/2fuOhqs
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Sport 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

All information is now regularly posted on our sport specific Facebook page: 

https://www.facebook.com/LHS.Sport  
Please like and correspond with us through the page. 
 

We have also updated our part of the school website with information: 

http://www.lincoln.school.nz/students-and-learning/co-curricular/sport/getting-
involved/ 

Craig Crawford 

Sports Co-Ordinator 

https://www.facebook.com/LHS.Sport
mailto:http://www.lincoln.school.nz/students-and-learning/co-curricular/sport/getting-involved/
mailto:http://www.lincoln.school.nz/students-and-learning/co-curricular/sport/getting-involved/
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Term 4: 2017 2017  

Wednesday 6 December Yr 9, 10 Awards Ceremonies  

Monday 11 December Yr 9 Performing Arts Evening 7pm 

Tuesday 12 December  AKO 

Wednesday 13 December AKO 

Thursday 14 December  Last day of Term. Buses will  run at 11.40am 

  

Term 1: 2018  

Tuesday 30 January Yr 9; Yr 10-13 new students; Peer Support (Yr 13) 

Wednesday 31 January Yr 9 only plus Peer Support 

Thursday 1 February Yr 9 -11 all day; Yr 12 at 9am; Yr 13 at 12:30pm 

Friday 2 February All students at school all day 

Key Dates 2017 


